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He was advised that residences existed prior to the 1999 Official Plan.

Councillor Renaud asked if Smith Industrial Subdivision was at its limit.

He was advised of the status of Smith Industrial Subdivision as well as being informed of
the concept plans prepared for the industrial area between Howard Avenue and 8th
Concession between North Sideroad and North Townline.

Nevio Barbarossa ( 8865 and 8885 8th Concession) addressed Council referencing his

correspondence dated October 22, 2006. He indicated that they are currently investing a

large amount of money into the construction of a new home on the east side of 8th
Concession. They do not feel that a transport terminal is in the best interest of the

neighbourhood noting the potential for dirt and noise and that it will impact the
residences along the 8th Concession.

He also requested information on the history of the zoning of the subject area pre-
amalgamation.

The Planning Coordinator will forward this information from the former Anderdon

Zoning Bylaw.

Jean Monteith also clarified the area currently designated Industrial in the Official Plan
which consists of approximately 800 acres and was set out in the last Official Plan. She
also stated that this bylaw provides for a setback of 300 ft from the 8th Concession.

Bernice Holler asked if the trucks would be permitted to access from 8th Concession.

She was advised that access from the 8th Concession would not be permitted.

Catherine Botek noted the amount of bus traffic on Howard Avenue and felt that tractor

trailer traffic would be detrimental to the area.

Chris Davidson advised that he owns the property to the north of the subject lands and

expressed concern with respect to dust control, diesel fumes, hours of operation, etc,..

Ms. Monteith stated that the site plan control agreement will address issues such as

fencing, landscaping, buffering, dust control and screening activity.

There being no further questions and/or comments from members of the public,
Chairman Leardi advised that consideration of this bylaw will take place at the regular
Council meeting to c~mmence at 7: 00 p.m.
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